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Laughton-en-le-Morthen Parish Council
(Incorporating Brookhouse, Carr, Slade Hooton and Newhall Hamlet)
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Welcome to

Webcome ta aur latest news update Laughton-en-le-Morthen

This newsletter is produced to keep parishioners informed about the activites being undertaken by the Parish Council,
for the benefit of the Parish, as well as information on events and activities that you may wish to take part in. We hope
that you find it informative.

This is my first newslerter as Chairman. In the recent parish elections, there was no poll in Laughton. There were only

five applicants for the seven seats available, all existing Parish Councillors. As such all five were elected uncontested.
Information on Councillors can be found on our website www.laughtonparishcouncil.govauk. A notice has been
published to advise that Council are now ahle to co-opt two new Councillors. Applications will be considered at the June
meeting. The role is voluntary, if you want to make a difference to our small community please apply and join our small
team. Application forms are available from the clerk.

I would like to place on record my thanks to our outgoing Chairman, Trevor Stanway, who has decided to step down as
Chairman this vear. Trevor was instrumental in Laughton setting up its own Council, rather than being part of Thurcroft,
back in 1992, Since then, he has been Chairman for all but seven years. His commitment to this community has been
unwavering and for that we owe him our sincere thanks. Trevor will continue as a Councillor. Thankyou also to Sujatha
Varkey and Samanth Fielding for their service to the Parish.

In the last few months, [ have been out and about marking pavements to try and remind dog walkers to pick up after
their dogs and keep our streets clean. If you see me, [ am happy to chat about any parish issues.

There is a range of issues that the Parish Council continues to work on, we have tried to give a flavor in this newsletter. If

you would like to know more then please come along to our monthly meetings,

Please see details below of our forthcoming event to mark the commemaoration of D-Day. The 6th June 2024 marks the
80th anniversary of D-Day, when Allied forces mounted the largest amphibious invasion the world has ever witnessed.
Please come to the Village Hall to mark this occasion with us.

We always welcome any feedback or new ideas for our newsletter, so please get in touch with either me,
or Caroline, our Parish Clerk, if there is anything you would like to raise.
Contact details are included on page 2.
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D-Day 80 Euent - 6th June 2024 - Village FHall 7.15pm ==
.5. ,-
“The bravery and sacrifice of those people in securing the peace and freedom we I ‘
enjoy today will be observed by the lighting of beacons around the United Kingdom,
Channel Islands, Isle of Man and UK Overseas Territories. I hope your community
will join us. We are asking villages, towns, cities and organisations of all sizes to mark
the 80th anniversary of D-Day by lighting a beacon at 9.15 pm on 6th June 2024, in
celebration of the 'light of peace’ that emerged out of the darkness of war.”

6 JUNE
Bruno Peek CVO OBE OPR, Pageantmaster 2024

Laughton-en-le-Morthen Parish Council is holding an event to mark the 80th anniversary of
D-Day and to take part in the beacon lighting 1aking place across the country. A gas beacon,
especially designed for this event, has been purchased and will be lit on the field at the back
of the hall at 9.15 pm, accompanied by a short speech to mark the occasion. The last post will
be played. The event starts at 7,15 pm, with pie and peas being available from 7.30 pm. We do
need to know numbers for catering so pledase request your tickets as soon as possible by
contacting Janice Cutting 07582827158 - the tickets are £4.00. Entry is free if you do not want
pie and peas, The Parish Council has booked Malitby Miners Welfare Band for the occasion,
and they will be playing from 745pm until the beacon lighting, with a short intermission.
There will be stalls at the village hall, a raffle, a prize for the best 40’s outfit and a selection of
cakes and tea or coffee to purchase. Funds raised from the event will be put towards further
improvements to the Village Hall. We hope you will join us for this event.




UYour Parish Council Summaty of Receipts and Payments
Notice of Meeting m 12 monﬂw,fa 31at ‘mﬂdb2024

The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council will be

held at 7.15pm, Wednesday 19th June 2024 ai the Village This is ARy of the Parish Gﬂ““':'lls income and
Hall, Firbeck Avenue, Laughton-en-le-Morthen $23 1YD. expenditure; these are draft figures pending the outcome
The agenda for this meeting will be on the Parish of our annual assurance review, The accounts are for the
Council website by the Friday preceding the meeting or period Ist April 2023 to 31st March 2024,

by request from the clerk. Minutes of previous meetings
are also available on the website and are posted when
they have been approved at the following months'
meeting. Please remember that we have a new website:
www. laughtonparishcouncil govuk.

Parish Councillors ° aE

Chairman
Simon Johnson: 07960 257085 *

E-mail: sjohnson@laughtonparishcouncil goviuk
Vice-Chairman

Trudy Hutson: 075380 985180

E-mail: thutsen@laughronparisheouneil wov.uk
Janice Cutting: 07582 527158

E-mail: jeutting@laughtonparishcouncil gov.uk
Kevin Downing; 07415 05928

E-mail: kdewning@laughtonparishcouncil gov uk
Trevor Stanway; 01909 563418

E-mail: tstanway@laughtenparishcouncil. gov.uk

Clerk to the Council

Caroline Havenhand: 01709 528823
E-mail:
clerk-laughtonparishcouncil@outlock.com
www.laughtonparishcouncil.org.uk

My working days are

Monday to Thursday 10 am - [2.30 pm

Defibrillator Thaining Seasion
Thank you to all that attended the defibrillator sessions organised by
Laughton-en-le-Morthen Parish Council earlier this year,

These were very well attended and most informative.

Chairman
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The lady who presented the session recommended that attendees watch this video as a reminder: "::_ ¥

Everything you need 10 know about life-saving defibrillators (youtube.com) = "“h

The acronym "ABC" in the context of CPR and first aid stands for: L W IE y
y

Airway, Breathing, and Circulation. Sl

These are the three criticil components to check when performing life-saving procedures:

« A for Airway: Ensure that the person’s airway is clear. If the airway is blocked, it can prevent breathing and should be
addressed immediately.

» B for Breathing: Check if the person is breathing normally. If not, rescue breaths may be needed to maintain
oxXygenation.

» C for Circulation: Assess whether the person has a pulse and if blood is cireulating. If there is no pulse, chest
COTNPressions dre necessary to restore circulation.

Remember, in an emergency, these sieps can help siabilise a person uniil professional medical help arrives. Always call
for emergency services if you encounter someone who needs CPR.

The Parish Council has provided 5 defibrillatory in this Parish. Your precept helped 1o fund these and to provide for
replacements parts and batteries. A new Detfibsafe box has just been purchased and installed in Brookhouse. Please take a
few minutes to walk around the Parish to identify where vour defibrillators are located:

* On the external wall of the Village Hall in Laughton-en-le-Morthen.

« On the external wall of Laughton &1 Schoel on School Road, Laughton-en-le-Morthen.

» On the external wall of Laughton All Saints’ C of E Primary Schoaol on High Street, Laughton-en-le-Morthen.

« On the external wall of the Traveller's Rest, Main Street, Brookhouse.

» On the wall driving through Carr, Carr Lane, Carr.

REMEMBER — In an emergency dial 999, The operator will tell vou where the nearest device is located that is not in use,
and the code 1o access it. They will also talk vou through the CPR and how to use the device,



Hanging
Baskels

As you will be aware from our
last issue Parish Council

has taken the decision to place
hanging baskets in the centre of the
village for summer 2024. They will go up
in June and stay up until the end of October.

Since the last newsletter we have received a positive
response from parishioners prepared to sponsor some of
the baskets which, with the ones that Parish Council has
funded, has made it possible for the baskets to be hung
from the top of High Street down to the bottom of St
John's Road. Please bear in mind that RMBC will not
allow baskets to go on lamp posts which already have
highway signs on them. We also avoided ones where the
hedge makes it impossible to fix them.

Some parishioners have asked for plagues, other have not.
We are most grateful for those that have decided to
sponsor a basket — you know who you are!

Speeding & Road Safely

Ward Councillor Sophie Dack recently attended the
Parish Council meeting to summarise the survey results
regarding speeding and parking issues in the village. The
results are not a surprise in that there is much concern
about speeding and particularly issues with parking.
What is less consistent is the solutions that people would
like to see introduced that they think would be most
effective. There was a majority of parishioners in favour
of speed bumps, though it was not a landslide, and a
number of people did not want them.

Laughton will get its first speed activated road sign
within the next four weeks. This will be located initially
as High Street meets 5t Johns Road, but can be relocated
to other areas of the Parish. This is a welcome
introduction.

Other solutions are still under discussion, and we will let
you know as this develops.
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Other Matlers. ..

The Parish Council continues to be concerned that the
verges in the Parish are not being maintained 1o the
standard that you pay for in your Council tax. We
report this to RMBC, but it would carry more weight if
Parishioners reported this as well

This 15 the Maintenance Schedule which RMBC
commit to meeling.

Grass and verges maintenance schedule — Rotherham
Mertropolitan Borough Council

Where this is not met there is a reporting tool to
highlight the issue, Please use this:

Report a grounds maintenance problem | Instructions

— Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council




daughton ALL Saints Chuich-
News from the Pewra!
We have a new service starting on Sunday 9th June 4 pm.

“You, me and Everyone’ is a modern style service for people
of all ages, to be held every second Sunday of the month.

The Gatherings, prayer group, starting Wednesday 17th
July, 7 pm to be held monthly alternatively between All
Saints' and St Bartholomew's Maltby

We will be holding our annual Garden Party on Satrday
22nd June. This will be held in the grounds of Old Hall
Farm 2 pm till 4 pm, to be opened by Mrs Julie Armitage,
Headteacher of All Saints' Church.

On 28th September at 6.30 pm we will be holding our
Harvest Concert, with the Timber Wolf band. Pie and Peas
will be available to purchase. Please see the church
noticeboard for more information nearer the time

For any baptism, wedding enquires or details of any of the
above service and events, please contact Jill:
allsaintslaughton@gmail.com or call 07943 222687,

Our monthly services are:

1* Sunday Morning Prayer | 9.00am

P 'f;unda\,l ' You, me and éver'y'ene : ai.é[}pm

3 Sunday-. [ Holy Communion | 9.00am
With Revd Beth |

g Sunday Holy Communion | 6.00pm
With Revd Beth |

These are subject to change so please check our
website/Facebook page or call the parish office for details

www.allsaintschurchlaughton.co.uk

Contact for Toddler Playgroup:
Wendy Bulmer - 07989 679397

Contact for Keep Fit Classes:
Fay Bird - 075814664964

Contact for Creative Stitching:
Janet - 07721 321214

Contact for Bowling:
Sue Salt - 07791 950853

Brookhouse Foolpath

Recent notices placed at either end of a much used
‘foorpath’ have raised a number of queries to see what is
happening. The issue as to whether this footpath should
have been on the definitive foorpath list has been an
ongoing matter for some time, Many Parishioners and
the Parish Council have provided evidence regarding is
use, both now and historically. RMBC have now made
the decision te make a Definitive Map Modification
Order asserting that both sweiches of path should be
public footpath.

Details can be found on their website:

Issue details - Application for a Definitive Map
Maodification Order - Claim for Public Footpath at
Brookhouse, Parish of lLaughion-en-le-Morthern

Our understanding of the next stage of the process is as
follows: the Order will be drafted and then will be
advertised to a list of statutory consultees and notices
placed on site. If RMBC do not receive any objections, or
objections that are subsequently withdrawn, RMBC can
confirm the Order and will then speak to landowners to
arrange opening the route up and signing it. The route
will then be protected as any right of way.

It RMBC get any objections to the Order that cannot be
resolved, the matter will pass onto the Planning
Inspectorate who may decide to convene a public
inquiry 1o decide the future of the route. As the legal
process is not completed and reached a final outcome
yet, the route is not a public right of way currently,
which is why RMBC have placed signs at either end of
the routes.
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